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March 2015 

What’s on March 
18th March  - 7pm - CFA Community 
CFG Meeting. Supper Room Strathbogie 
Hall 
21st March - 11am - 3pm - Conversations 
- Local Government and Sustainability. 
21st March - 2pm - CFA Community 
planning meeting. Strathbogie Hall. 
27th March - SCOFF Harvest Dinner at 
the Strathbogie Hall 
29th March - Open Garden - “Fernside” 
Hills Rd, Strathbogie. 
2nd April - 6.30pm BBQ at the Rec 
Ground 
10-12th April - Honeysuckle Festival,  
Violet Town 
 
First Monday of the month - Over 70’s 
lunch at the Hall. Ph Pam 57950000 
Second Tuesday of the month - 7.30pm 
STAG meeting at Strathbogie Hall 
Every Tuesday - 9.30am Tennis at the 
Rec Ground, Strathbogie 
Every Tuesday - 10.30am Tai Chi at the 
Boho South Hall. 
Every Wednesday -  Material Girls - 
10am - Rec Ground - BYO lunch. New-
comers welcome - Ph Jenny Walker 
57905111 or Jill Smith 57905159 
Every Wednesday - 7.30pm Strathbogie 
Singing Group - St Andrews Church - 
Strathbogie (except in School Holidays) 
ph. Di Mackrell 57905241 
Every Thursday - 6.30 pm Twilight Ten-
nis at the Recreation Ground 
Every Thursday - 6.00 pm catch up with 
friend over a local beer. Recreation 
Ground. 
Every Friday morning - 9.15am Yoga - 
Strathbogie Hall 
Every Second and Fourth Sunday - 
Church service at Strathbogie Church - 
11.30am 
First Wednesday of the month - 1.30pm 
Strathbogie Garden Group. Contact  
Wendy 57908523 
First & Third Sunday of the Month -  
4pm SCOFF at the Rec Ground  
Every Fourth Sunday 9-11am - Friends 
of the Bridge to Bridge. New members 
always welcome. 

STRATHBOGIE  TABLELAND  ACTION  GROUP 

While STAG does not meet in January, a number of projects have been pro-

ceeding. 

Defibrilator - A defibrilator has been purchased and will be installed in an 

alarmed cabinet at a loca"on s"ll to be determined in the township.    It will 

be accessible 24/7 and, once installed, a demonstra"on will be organised for 

interested members of the community.    

Streetscape - The Streetscape dra( was developed for STAG and has been 

available to the community for comment for several months.    Feedback 

included: 

 - more shady trees and preserva"on of the cedar trees in Armstrong Ave-

nue 

 - paint the outside of the hall and disguise the telephone exchange 

 - soldier and ram to remain where they are; both flagpoles to be retained as 

they serve separate purposes 

 - retain the swale drains 

 - review signage 

 - provide picnic tables and sea"ng near Spring Creek bridge 

The plan will be amended to include this feedback a(er which STAG will pri-

ori"se tasks and seek funding.    It is unlikely that work will commence in the 

next few months as 2014/15 funding has been allocated to other projects. 

Current Projects - STAG is providing funding to enable the Hall Commi4ee 

and Recrea"on Ground Commi4ee to undertake improvements to those 

facili"es. Insula"on is to be installed at the hall and the rec ground is having 

plans drawn up to enclose the concrete verandah.  (con"nued page 3) 

A message from CFA Hume Community Safety Team  
to Strathbogie Residents  

Community Fireguard is a comprehensive bushfire safety program availa-
ble free of charge for residents in high risk bush or grass fire areas.   If 
you are passionate about keeping your home & property, your family and 
your neighbourhood fire safe, and if you can get together with your neigh-
bours and other locals from around your area, then Community Fireguard 
is for you.  Strathbogie has several Community Fireguard Groups. Many 
of these Groups now have new residents keen to join. Anyone can attend 
the centrally based program and then when the program is completed be 
offered full membership of one of these established groups, choosing one 
close to their home.   The program being offered will provide you with the 
bushfire information to support actions you take to protect your family, 
your lives and your property in the event of a fire. CFG assists you to 
make informed decisions when it counts! 
The interactive program is personalised, responding to the local environ-
ment and the members involved in the meetings.  
1. CFA will run a central COMMUNITY FIREGUARD GROUP (CFG)  
for new residents or people wishing to join a CFG in their local area.  

Meeting 7:00pm Wed. 18th March 2015 in Strathbogie 
Hall. RSVP:  Sun 15th March: Mary Anne Egan 0428 937 210  

jmaegan1@bigpond.com 
2. CFA will run a BUSHFIRE PLANNING WORKSHOP for 
Strathbogie residents. This is a three hour hands on 
workshop.  Workshop commencing 2:00pm Sat 21st March 2015 in 
Strathbogie Hall. RSVP:  Wed 18th March: Mary Anne Egan    0428 937 
210    jmaegan1@bigpond.com  
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Deadline for February edition - 27th March. Email: tablelandtalk@gmail.com, ph 57905203, post PO, 

Strathbogie, or leave contributions at the Strathbogie Store. The TT team. 

Strathbogie  

Memorial Hall  

Available for hire— $70 with $250 
refundable deposit in case carpet 

cleaning is required. Bookings contact 
person is Kim Usher  

Ph 5790 5345 

Strathbogie Recreation Ground 
All bookings are to be made with 
Kim Usher 57905345 

NATURAL HUMATE FERTILISERS 
  

Technological Leaders In The Manufacture Of 

Wholistic  Humate Fertilizers, Give Your Soil 

The Balance It Deserves.  Contact,  Colin Hill  

(03)58655127 Or Brian Law on (03)57908555. 

www.vicmill.com. Email, info@vicmill  
 

 

 Euroa Cinema in  
  March 
 

Sat & Sun 7th & 8th  - “St Vincent” (PG) 
Sat & Sun 14th & 15th - “Paper Planes” (G) 
Fri 20th  - “The Blues Brothers” (M) 
Sat & Sun 21st & 22nd  - “The Theory of  
  Almost Everything” (PG) 
Sat & Sun 28th & 29th  - “Still Alice” (M) 
Sat 4th & 5th April - “Big Hero 6” 
If you wish to receive a weekly email update, then send your 
details to  

euroa.cinema@strathbogie.vic.gov.au   
Screening Times—Sat 8pm, Sun 4pm. Tickets $10 

Do you need a 
Justice of  
the Peace? 
 

Neil Barter 
20 Magiltan Dve 
57905349 
 

Chris Thomson 
‘Aberdeen’ 
57905340 
 

Ross Walker 
Brookleigh Rd 
57905111 

 

Mobile  
Library  
dates for  
Strathbogie  
(every 2nd Saturday,   
9.30 - 12 noon) 
14th & 28th March, 
11th April, 9th May 
 

Boho 

South 

Hall 
Available 
for hire. 

Bookings con-
tact: Margaret    
 Mactier 
Ph 57908544 

Advertising Rates - All advertise-
ments for community events and 
also buy/swap/sell adverts are 
placed free of charge. Advertise-
ments for businesses are $5 per 
issue, which is very reasonable. 
This funds this newsletter, but still 
there are some outstanding ac-
counts. Please email  
tablelandtalk@gmail.com  

 

 

Bottled beer and tastings 
available at the  

Euroa Farmers Market 

Strathbogie Engineering 
 

For your Fabrication, Machining, 
Welding, Servicing and Repairs 
Stuart Watts 
62 Wonganookah Track,  
Marraweeney, 
03 5790 8668 or 0416 049 252 

Local Electrician -  
Brendan Hurle 
Ph 0428518409 

ISA Brown 

Point of Lay Pullets 

Friendly, laying 

hens 
 Ideal for backyards 

$18 each 

Phone Bec 

57981868 

www.freerangehens.com.au 

 

STONEMASON 
Specialising in  

fireplaces, 
feature walls etc. 

Contact Mick Frewin 
on 0429 055 358 

For an obligation free 
quote.  



Garage Sale 
Saturday 14th &  

Sunday 15th March 
8am to 7pm 

Everything must go…. 
Over 54 years of goodies! 

 
Tools, sundries, fencing gear, gar-

den tools, rabbit traps, timber,  
electric recliner, books, videos, 

tapes, collection LP records, linen, 
clothes, baby goods, kitchenware, 

furniture, table and chairs,  
and lots more 

36 Nicholls Lane, Strathbogie  
(off Jukes Rd). 

Tony cracks the whip 

 

by Donmil 

 

No wonder my position’s 
Under such intense assault; 
The answer’s bleeding obvious: 
It’s Philip Ruddock’s fault. 
  
To those who say my brain’s asleep 
Inside my cranial vault, 
Why can’t you see, it isn’t me? 
It’s Philip Ruddock’s fault. 
  
To the backbencher’s rebellion 
I’ve firmly called a halt; 
I’ve identified the problem – 
It was Philip Ruddock’s fault. 

Reminiscences - Before we came to Strathbogie, we had a little farm leased along Furlong Rd at the bottom 
of the hill. 
In those days we got our fuel in 44 gallon drums (200 litres). 
I often wonder why 44 gallons, but perhaps drums were used in overseas countries that had metric before we 
did. 
Our fuel at that time was “Atlantic” and we got it from  Mr A Winburn in Euroa.  
We also bought our power kerosene in big drums for the tractor.  
Our lighting kero mainly came in 4 gallon tins (20 litres) for our lamps (including hurricane lamps). 
This particular night we were coming home rather late and we ran out of petrol. This was a bit disconcerting as 
we had a full drum on the back of the ute. 
As I remember it, the night was one of those balmy warmish nights, and, as we hadn’t been married long, the 
walk home was rather pleasant. 
It didn’t take long the next day to come back on my pushbike with a pump and a bung opener. 
I remember when I had my first vehicle I often ran out of petrol. My father once had a go at me: “You will have to 
be  a bit more careful, son”.  
I rather sheepishly replied “Never mind Dad. One of these days I hope to 
have a car with a petrol gauge”.  
He, of course, didn’t realise. Fancy having the luxury of a petrol gauge.  
A far cry from cars these days with flashing lights etc! by Ken Dunnachie  

WANTED WANTED WANTED 
Pre-loved top loader washing 
machine for washing fleece. 
Phone Julie on 0407 889 669 

(con�nued from page 1)  Current Projects - STAG is providing funding to enable the Hall 

Commi4ee and Recrea"on Ground Commi4ee to undertake improvements to 

those facili"es.     Insula"on is to be installed at the hall and the rec ground is having 

plans drawn up to enclose the concrete verandah. 

Neighbourhood Safer Place - Members of STAG, Hall Commi4ee, Golf Club and CFA 

met with representa"ves from the Shire to discuss the NSP.     The purpose and re-

quirements of NSPs was clearly spelt out - they are places of absolute last resort.    

A copy of the CFA's latest Fire Guardian publica"on has been place on the commu-

nity no"ceboard.  This publica"on explains NSPs very clearly. 

Tracks and Trails - To assist in the development and implementa"on of the Shire's 

Tracks and Trails Strategy an interested group met with the Shire's consultant to 

discuss priori"es of the community, some of the challenges in regards to developing 

tracks and trails across the region along with many poten"al opportuni"es.   A sum-

mary of themes iden"fied will be available shortly and it is an"cipated that the final 

report will be presented to Council around May. 

Ac7on Plan Review - It is planned to review the Ac"on Plan over the coming 

months.    Community input will be sought (most likely through the next edi"on of 

Tableland Talk) a(er which a dra( plan will be developed for discussion at a com-

munity mee"ng. 

STAG Mee7ngs 

To avoid clashes with other commi4ees, STAG will now meet on the second Tues-

day of each month commencing at 7.30 at the hall. 



This newsle�er is en�rely made up of contribu�ons. Contribu�ons to this 

newsle�er are published as a forum for public discussion. The opinions 

expressed are the opinions of the contributors and obviously not neces-

sarily the opinions of the TT team. By publishing contribu�ons this news-

le�er does not give its authority to the truth or validity of the material 

contained in contribu�ons. Readers are reminded that all contribu�ons 

MUST bear the name and address of the writer. 

Huntley Farm RosesHuntley Farm RosesHuntley Farm RosesHuntley Farm Roses    
OPENOPENOPENOPEN    

Friday, Saturday and Sunday 
9.00am—4.30pm 

Group bookings any day. Functions by arrangement. 
Morning & afternoon tea, & light lunches 

 
 

15 Main Street,  Strathbogie 
Telephone: 57905291 or 0429 149 173 

Nursery, Farm Shop and Display Gardens 

Violin and Viola Lessons 
Kate Delahunty is offering lessons teaching 
children in violin & viola.  
Please phone 0412790589 

SOLAR $PECIALS 
Ebay prices, local service 

Solar PUMPS 30-120M fr  $1480 complete Kits 

Off Grid power and ligh"ng DIY Kits 

Solar electric fence units, all in one from $129 

235 W solar panels $212, 195W $198  

Deep Cycle 12V ba4eries, flooded cell ba4eries 

Solar Gate openers, designed in Australia. 

Folding Solar panels with Reg, 120W $248 

Generators, inverter, Diesel, Silent, backup 

www.commodoreaustralia.com.au 

0408619779  *  1300669256 

Preliminary Notice 
 

Strathbogie Rec Club 
End of Season Celebration 

Thursday 2nd April 
BBQ Dinner 

Come and celebrate the start of the  
Easter Holiday 

All proceeds will go towards the build-
ing of the Pizza Oven 

Flyer will come with more info 



Brendon Rowe 

Gardening/Landscaping  
& Kanga Loader Hire 

 

Cert III Horticulture. Local, Friendly & Insured 
 

Gardening, Mowing, Fencing (domestic & Ag) 
 

Compact loader (1 metre wide) with Driver 

-Trenching 
- Post Holes 

- 4 in 1 Bucket 
 

0423 003 565 or 5790 5356 

GEOFF HOLFORD   
BUILDER-CARPENTER 

 

Builder’s registration No DBU-552  
Member H.I.A. 511496 
Phone 57908602 or 
0408597166 
●New Homes 
●Extensions 
●Renovations  
●All types of building 

Strathbogie Voices - Conversations Monthly in 2015 
21st March - Local Government and Sustainability - Win-
some McCaughey, Mike Hill (formerly Mayor of Moreland 
City Council), Lorna Pitt (formerly councillor Melbourne City 
Council), Janet Bolitho (former chair of the Local Sustaina-
bility Accord with the Labor Govt (State)) 
11th April - What Does Climate Change Have to do With 
My Superannuation? Bob Welsh (formerly CEO VicSuper). 
All sessions 11am to 3pm at the Flour Mill, Euroa. 
For more info and to book tickets see: 
www.strathbogievoices.com.au or call in to the library. 

La Dolce Vitae - Open Garden 
An elegant and self-sufficient garden showcas-
ing what can be achieved on a low budget by 
propagating plants and utilising local materials 
for construction. The white crocus walk is a 
highlight in late summer. Extensive vegetable 
garden, chickens and covered orchard.  
For children: play area, gnome and fairy gar-
den  
 
DIRECTIONS: Head towards Mansfield from 
Merton for 2.5km and turn left into North Creek 
Rd (picnic reserve on cnr); travel 5km and turn 
left into O'Briens Rd; garden further 2km.  

 

The Strathbogie School is catering for this week-
end as a fundraiser for the school. 

Here we go again... 

by Donmil 

Though Tony may be somewhat short 
Of wisdom, judgment, knowledge, he’s 
A master of the art of making 
Insincere apologies. 

Calling all Artists!  
HREP is seeking art work and photographs for the  
2015 HONEYSUCKLE FESTIVAL ART EXHI-

BITION  
THEME: “FLIGHT”  

 
 
 

APRIL 10th – 12th, 2015  
Paintings, sketches, sculptures, photographs, 
woodwork, textiles, mosaics, pottery all welcome.  
 

3 Sections  
- Artwork on the theme of “Flight”  

- Artwork on the theme “Natural Environment”  
- General Artwork (no set theme)  

 
Opening Night Friday 10th April, 8pm, Violet Town 

Community  
 

Complex Memorial Hall Acquisitive Award Val-
ue: $1000 (Includes all sections)  

Theme Award: $50  
 
More information see VT website (with links to 
HREP) or contact Sue Paton 57981435 
sue.paton@gmail.com or Vikki Lane 57981536 
vikkiraylane@gmail.com  
This event is supported by the State Government’s 
Communities for Nature program  

Life Drawing 4 Week Course - This course is based en-
tirely on work from the life model and is suitable for begin-
ners and intermediate students. You will be provided with 
practical demonstrations to help you understand the under-
lying structures necessary to capture the human figure.  
Through a series of exercises from both short to long pos-
es, learn about contour line, proportion, positive and nega-
tive shapes and tone. Teaching will be based on the individ-
ual needs of each student, providing one-to-one tuition.  
Dates: Monday from 16 March to 6 April Time: 7.00pm to 
9.00pm Place: The Parish—Violet Town Cost: $70 (does 
not include materials) Materials: Contact Tutor for Materials 
List Easels and boards will be supplied or BYO easel and 
board.  
Tutor: Anna Mackrell To book a place contact Helen Keigh-
ery 0402 987 641 or Anna Mackrell 0429 464 923 / email: 
amac815@gmail.com. For more information regarding the 
course please contact Tutor, Anna Mackrell. Payment will 
need to be made prior to the commencement of the course. 
Anna has been a practising artist for twenty four years. She 
recently exhibited a series of floral still-lives at The Studio in 
Sydney. She has taught Life Drawing at Camberwell Com-
munity Centre, John Curtin and Rossmoyne TAFE. To fur-
ther her professional development she participated in the 
New York Drawing Marathon. 



A reminder 
that Table-
land Talk is a 
community 
newsletter 
run by a vol-
unteer group. 
As such, we 
would appre-
ciate it if all 
invoices for 
advertising 
are paid in 
full, and 
promptly. 

SHIATSU MASSAGE & ZEN THAI SHIATSU Thera-peutic, remedial or relaxation - Promoting balance, health, healing and wellness in body mind and spirit. Practising at home in Marraweeney and at Vio-let Town market and Euroa Farmers market. Home visits by arrangement. For appointments and further information call Maitri Housiaux 0407 806 109  

WATER 

BORES 

Call now for a site inspec"on and no obliga"on free 

quote: 

Ph: (03) 5962 2482 or 0418 362 968 
Email: info@redbackdrilling.com.au 

www.redbackdrilling.com.au 

SWANPOOL CINEMA 
Fri 6th to Sun 8th - “Paper Planes” (G)  
  & “St Vincent” (M)  
Fri13th to Sun 15th - “Jimmy’s Hall” (M)  
  & “Like Father Like Son” (PG) 
Fri 20th - Winter Sleep” (M) 
Sat 21st to Sun 22nd - “Two Days, One Night” (M)  
 & “Sepideh - Reaching for the Stars” (M) 
Fri 27th to Sun 29th - “The Imitation Game” (M)  
 & “American Sniper” (MA) 
Fri 3rdtoSun 5th - “What We Did on Our Holi-
day” (PG) & “Men. Women & Children” (M) 
Sun 5th - 1.30pm - “When The Queen Came to 
Town” (G) 

Screentimes Fri & Sat 7.30pm, and Sun 5pm. 
Tickets $12.50/$10 

Ph 0407095179 

Email: derekcrosbie@live.com.au 

Euroa’s local gourmet speci-

ality store.  A quirky shop 

where you can relax over a 

great coffee or light lunch 

and browse our impressive 

range of produce from the 

Strathbogie Ranges and sur-

rounds.   

 

Our ever expanding stock reflects the diversity of food 

produced in our region by passionate & commi4ed peo-

ple. 

Open 7 days from 9.30am to 4.00pm. 

Phone 0427 905 227 or email: 

dayle@theweekendlocal.com.au 

The  

Weekend  

Local 

If you would like to read the violet 

town village voice contact Terry 

Frewin at  frewintp@gmail.com  to 

get an emailed copy each month, 

or it can be read on-line 

at   www.viole4own.org.au   

CRANES CARPET CARE 
Carpet DRYcleaning, Drapes, Upholstery  
Residential & Commercial  
Grant Crane  
Ph: 0427 384 431 mgcrane@yahoo.com.au 



Euroa Library news -  
 
Craft Morning - Euroa Library is starting new monthly 
craft and coffee mornings 
Join us for the first session on Tuesday 3 March, 10.30-
12.30 
In our first session for the year we will be presenting and 
doing cupcake and biscuit decorating. Come along to 
learn how to decorate cupcakes and biscuits with marzi-
pan icing and food colouring. Suitable for begin-
ners.  You can simply watch and learn or join in. All cup-
cakes, biscuits and equipment provided. FREE 
 
Safer internet – creating a better internet together in 
the Strathbogie Shire - From cyberbullying to social 
networking, this year our aim is to be at the forefront of 
emerging online issues that reflect current concerns. 
Our focus this year will be "Let's create a better internet 
together".  Join us in celebrating Safer Internet Day on 
10 Feb 2015.    
Our goal is to empower young people and their families 
to make the best possible use of online technology. It is 
a space where we can communicate together and ex-
change ideas, knowledge and information. 
“It is important we share with the community ways to 
stay safe.  We want to remind people to think before 
they post.  Think carefully before posting pictures or vid-
eos of yourself.  Once you’ve put a picture of yourself 
online most people can see it and may be able to down-
load it, it’s not just yours anymore.” said Anne Tomietto, 
Community Engagement and Operations Manager. 
Anne Tomietto also said, “When using social media, 
don’t post any personal information online – like your 
address, email address or mobile number. Don’t be-
friend people you don’t know.  Remember, not everyone 
online is who they say they are.” 
Learning how to protect your privacy settings is im-
portant to protect your personal information and privacy.  
Keeping up to date with the latest security alerts and 
creating effective passwords can also help you keep 
safe.  There are useful websites that can assist you to 
keep safe online.  A useful website to visit is Cybersafe-
ty.  Visit Cybersafety at www.cybersafetyhelp.gov.au.   
It is important to remember to respect each other and to 
look after each other online.  Your library can assist you 
with other useful websites to help you stay safe online.  
Visit your library branch in Euroa, Nagambie or Violet 
Town to access websites.    
 
5000 Poppies Project - The 5000 poppies project start-
ed its life as a very small personal project for fibre artists 
Lynn Berry and Margaret Knight.  Their aim was to make 
120 poppies …. Yes, that’s right, 120 poppies as a trib-
ute from Marg and Lynn to their fathers who both fought 
in WWII.  
Lynn and Marg decided to take it to the wider community 
because there was such interest in what they were do-
ing and it was obvious to them that others felt the 
same.  So in the early days Lynn and Marg thought 

5000 was quite a challenge.  5000 was set by Lynn and 
Marg in June 2013 and was seen as "a challenging but 
achievable target".  They aimed to reach that goal in the 
20 or so months leading up to ANZAC Day 2015. 5000 
Poppies became an exciting and ambitious nationwide 
grass roots community tribute of respect and remem-
brance.  It enabled all Australians to participate in a 
meaningful and heartfelt project. 
The next target of 5000 was reached by Remembrance 
Day 2013.  Lynn and Marg revised the target to 
102,784.  One poppy for every Australian soldier who 
has paid the ultimate sacrifice.  Since then many, many, 
thousands of contributors have sent in many more thou-
sands of poppies.  Poppy contributions have been re-
ceived from the USA, UK, Belgium and France.   As of 
21 Feb 2015 the official total of poppies stands at 
120,803.  This week Lynn and Marg received  anoth-
er  7,000 plus poppies, so the total is now pushing 
130,000.  That is incredible! 
A field of more than 100,000 handcrafted poppies will be 
in Federation Square in Melbourne on Anzac Day 2015 
for the Anzac Centenary Commemoration. The poppies 
will be a nationwide crafting community tribute to Aus-
tralian servicemen and women and their families for their 
service and sacrifice in all wars, conflicts and peace-
keeping operations over the last 100 years.  
The challenge now is to put it together in a way that will 
withstand the rigors of touring.  .“After the Anzac Day, 
we are planning to tour the project nationally from 2015 
to 2018 with our ultimate aim being to gift the entire pro-
ject to the Australian War Memorial for all Australians to 
enjoy" says Lynn Berry. 
The Goulburn Valley Regional Library has been a collec-
tion point for Goulburn Valley residents since September 
2014.  We are collecting poppies until 28 Feb 2015.  Af-
ter this date, we will be sending in all donated poppies 
and dedications to Lynn and Marg.  All poppies must be 
received at Poppy HQ by 15 Mar 2015.  To date, our col-
lection point has received 418 poppies.  It’ still not too 
late!  Pop your handmade poppies in at Library Admin-
istration, 79 Benalla Road Shepparton. 
 I am the Operations and Community Engagement Man-
ger with the library service.  I have crocheted and knitted 
a variety of poppies and I am including a dedication to 
my grandfather.  My grandfather was Able Seaman 
Garth Woodgate number 20729.  He served on a variety 
of ships including the HMAS NIZAM.  He was a seaman 
for 10 years and served between 1935 and 1945.  He 
returned, but suffered from skin disorders throughout his 
life.  He was a gentleman and spoke rarely about his 
service.  He never marched on commemorative days or 
discussed his navy service.  This was simply his way of 
managing his trauma and living a life. 
 Please don’t hesitate to contact me for more infor-
mation. Kind regards Anne Tomietto.  
To find out more visit our face book page, our website  
www.gvrlc.vic.gov.au, or phone 1300 374 765. 
 
 



Stargazing in Strathbogie 
 
 
 
 

 �24nd March 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 �23nd March 

 
 
 
 

 �Venus 

 
 
 

 �22nd March 

 

 �Mars 

 
 West 

 
 
The view looking West from Strathbogie just after sunset on the evening of 22nd to 
24th March, showing the position of Mars, Venus and the Moon. 
 
Information from Australian Sky & Telescope (David Joyce) 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Strathbogie Golf Club invites you to  

 

OPEN GARDEN 
123 Hills Road, Strathbogie Victoria 

SUNDAY 29TH MARCH 2015 
From 11.00am to 4.00pm 

 

First Time Open to the Public – Once Only 
Fernside is a private garden with 5 Acres of 

magnificent display gardens,  
open lawns, large shrub beds,  
specimen trees and more. 

On Sale 
Plants & Produce   

BBQ, Devonshire Tea and Beverages  
Catering by Strathbogie Golf Club 

NO BYO FOOD OR DRINK 
 

Contact:  Helen Hill:  0407 718 873 
Tickets on Sale at the Gate 

Each ticket includes a $2 donation to the  
Anti Cancer Council 

ENTRY FEE:  Individuals: $7.00  
Family pass: $20 

Children under 12 free 
Lucky Gate Prize 
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 We’re well and truly into first term now, and in fact only a few weeks off holiday time; we break up the Friday before 
Easter.  Having a short first term to ease into the school year with is very pleasant for students and staff alike.  
It’s been a busy term  which began with the annual swimming program, and it’s been great to see the improvement 
in confidence and abilities of the children over these two weeks.  The program culminates in the Peranbin Swim-
ming  Sports where there is much friendly  but fierce competition between the Houses.  Well done to everyone for 
trying their best and to Blue who came out in front. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Strathbogie parents have also been flat out with their catering efforts.  Firstly 
was the Merton Races on New Year’s Day and our grateful thanks go to the 
following  -  Euroa Hot Bread for their support with supplying the bread rolls;  Kim Usher ;  The 
recreation reserve committee for letting us use their kitchen for food prep and the bbq;  All the 
parents who helped out on the day, in the preparations before the event and also donated goods;  Never Fail water for supplying over 200 
bottles of water;  Col from Mansfield Ice for supplying us with 15 bags of ice;  Michelle and the team at the Merton Store for their ongoing 
support and helping us out with trays for the bain marie;  Micheal & Candida Valmorbida for loaning us their deli meat slicer;  Roz Willis for 
her lovely baking;  Lachlan McDonald for his super job with the raffle and earning the school over $450;  The Strathbogie hall committee for 
loaning us a trestle table;  The Merton Race Club for giving us the opportunity to have a stall;   & to the Strathbogie Community for their con-
tinued support of the school and coming to the aid with lovely chutneys, jams and fresh produce whenever we ask!!!  and of course to Katie 
Hill for all the extra work she does in the organising, invoices & receipts, making payments, keeping track of the monies etc etc etc     
As you can see from the thank you’s that our school enjoys a massive amount of community support for which we 
are most appreciative.    
Next came the Strathbogie Brewing Co celebration night where Suzie and her team provided stunning gourmet 
burgers—lots of thank you’s there too  — Dave & Sandy Joyce for their support, help, and huge sack of potatoes! 
Sonia, Juana & Chris, Julie & Brendan, Mayra, Katie Hill, Beccy  & Hugh, Jarrod Garden, Annabelle James, Dana 
Last & Johnno O’Brien, Bridget, John Hooper for vegie donations, Toni Down, Sim & Kate, Nick Lester, Doug Wat-
son for his giant cooking pots & the Rec Ground for use of the BBQ & plates!! Wow!  And of course to Suzie for 
driving the whole fantastic night! 
Then came a local Clearing Sale, soon to be followed by an Open Garden !  This team of ours is getting quite a rep! 
We would also like to thank the Violet Town Op Shop for their kind donation of $500 to our campus  funds—please 
think of this wonderful op shop when you have items to donate—their prices are most likely the lowest in the state, 
and they have some great bargains!!   
Our grateful thanks also go to David Hamilton, Strathbogie CFA for organising the removal of our large green waste 
pile—this made the school yard so much safer.  
 
School Leadership Teams and House Captains have been elected.  Well done to all the senior students who 
put themselves forward for consideration.  We heard some great speeches!  Our team for 2015 is as follows - 
Co-School Captains   Jack McDonald and Natalie Middleton 
Bus Captain   Elly Croxson Mitchell 
Bus Vice-Captain  Jessica Chapman 
Junior School Council representatives  Charli Russell, Ada McKeachie and Jessica Chapman 
Yellow House Captain Mason Richards 
Green House Captain Jack McDonald 



Last week we took part in Clean Up Australia Day and picked up rub-

bish  up and down the Main Street footpath and around the picnic area 

at the creek.  Sadly we found lots of glass at the picnic area, however  

we were very happy to do our part to help clean up our environment. 

 

We also took part in Red Balloon Day.  We wore red today, and bought 

a gold coin donation. We also put up a sign on our front fence that we 

decorated saying Thank you to the CFA! and decorated the fence with 

lots of red and white CFA balloons. David Hamilton came to the school 

this afternoon in a big red fire truck. We got to see how the fire truck 

worked and the school captains gave David the money we raised for 

the CFA. We raised a total of $56.60 for the CFA.   We had a fantastic 

day celebrating Red Balloon Day and showing our appreciation to the CFA.  We even got to have a ride in the fire truck and 

use the fire hose!!!! Thank you to David, Andrew and Les for coming and showing us the fire truck, a huge highlight!!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At right: The  
school lead-
ers 

Dear Community, can you help with our fundraiser? Peranbin Primary College has been invited to cater 
morning tea for an important event at Violet Town on Sunday the 22nd March. For the centenary of Gallipoli a 
rededication of the avenue of honour will take place and a service will be held at 10.00 in the morning at the hall. 
The organisers believe there will be 500 people in town for the pageant by soldiers, light-horsemen, the band 
and visitors from around Australia.  
The school has accepted the offer to sell sandwiches, cakes, tea and coffee, scones, slices, frittata – anything 
suitable we can sell for morning tea.  
We need your help.  
We are asking for home-made cakes and slices to be donated. Proceeds would go into a college fundraising ac-
count which would provide subsidies for camps and excursions, performances and equipment to benefit all 
Peranbin kids.  
If you can help please call Charmayne Lane (Principal) on 5798 1431  


